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Local Community  
          News 
 
 

Wolds Ward Laceby Update April 
 

There have been thirty recorded crimes across the Wolds Ward for March. There were 
fifteen reported crimes in Laceby village. Of these, the following have occurred. 

During the afternoon of 26th March, entry was gained to a home on Grimsby Road Laceby 
after a window was forced. Following an untidy search, a laptop and games console was 
stolen.  

Front and rear number plates were stolen from a car parked on Grimsby Road overnight 6 th 
& 7th March.                                                                                                     

Overnight 24th & 25th March, a vehicle was stolen from outside its home address on 
Grimsby Road.   

Other crime includes:  
Two thefts have been reported from the allotments that occurred sometime between 
October and March.                                                                                                 
Five assaults.    
Two offences of harassment.                                     
A shop theft from the Co-Op on Caistor Road.                                                                                        

There have been no reports of ASB within Laceby village.                                                              

How you can help    

Your local Neighbourhood Policing Team appreciates the importance of being in the right 
place, at the right time, for the right reasons to reassure the public, improve public 
confidence and reduce crime and anti-social behaviour in the area in which we all live and 
work. 

We encourage all residents to call and report any issues where they live so that we can deal 
with any issues and step up our patrols in the area. The number to call for non-emergency 
issues is 101. 

If you feel that there are other issues affecting you or your local community that should be 
given priority, please inform your local councillors or your Neighbourhood Policing Team.  

The named officers for Laceby and the Wolds are:  

PC 591 Danielle Drake danielle.drakes@humberside.police.uk    
PC 252 Hannah Wilkinson hannah.wilkinson@humberside.police.uk    
PCSO 7752 Joe Kusnyer joseph.kusnyer@humberside.police.uk                                
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